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Since the whole country is under a curfew since 22nd March 2020 till 3rd May 2020, as 

per the emergency regulations of India, the Archdiocese also closed all its ecclesiastical 

offices. Hence this E-News Letter is published at the website of the Archdiocese of Madurai. 

Only the minimum and essential information are furnished. Kindly follow the previous issues 

at this website for the usual information on Ordination Day / Birthday Greetings. – Fr. John 

Diraviam, the Chancellor.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Note 



 
1. Happy Easter: DNL shares with all the readers the 

Greetings of Easter. May the Risen Christ strengthen the 

Church which is now vibrant in small communities and 

houses praising and praying with the Word of God. May the 

Risen Lord who is at the Hem of the Boat order the tumult 

and the dangerous waves against the Vessel caused by the 

worldwide pandemic, Covid-19. Victory and Joy is ours 

because Christ is Risen. Alleluia! Alleluia!!  

 

2. Congratulations to Madha TV : DNL extends its hearty congratulations to Madha TV 

which has been a great spiritual Boon to all the Faithful throughout the world for its 

live telecast of  Holy Week Liturgy during the deprivation period of religious activities 

throughout the country. DNL thank the Chairman Bishop, all the Crew-Fathers and 

the coworkers of Madha TV for such great service of keeping up the faith of the 

faithful during a crisis period.  

 

 

3. Prayer for the Deceased infected by Covid-19: DNL 

expresses its deep condolences over all the people 

who died throughout the world in hundreds 

thousands due to the infection of the pandemic, 

covid-19. DNL also places all such souls to the divine 

mercy of the Father to grant them eternal Rest.  

 

 

4. Regulations of the Government: A pandemic, 

Covid19 which spread and took away so many lives in 

the world became acute in India from 2019 January 

onwards. So the Government of Tamilnadu 

announced a safety measures in cancelling the 

Government Exams of the students in February. On 



13th March Tn Govt announced Covid-19 as the Notified Disease, a controllable 

pandemic, in the Gezette. On 15th March by the Governor of Tn has warned that 

there would be an outbreak of Epidemic in Tamilnadu. Prevention measures and 

disinfection practices were taken by all State Governments including controlling the 

Borders. The epidemic became serious in March and the central Government of 

India announced a total Lockdown on 22nd March. Due to which the Masses for the 

public were cancelled from 22nd March,2020, the Fourth Lenten Sunday. On 23rd 

March the State Govt. of TN announced that all should remain at home till 31st of 

March in order to prevent the spread of epidemic. Social distancing of people were 

imposed and the people were asked strictly to remain at home in order to prevent 

the epidemic. On 24th March the Prime Minister of India announced that the whole 

India will be locked down under emergency for 21 days from 24th March 2020 up to 

14th of April 2020. Following the safety measures taken by the Government of India 

and the State of Tamilnadu, the President of Tamilnadu Bishops Council sent a 

circular on 25th March 2020 that all the liturgical celebrations including Sunday 

Masses would be private. People were encouraged to pray and participate at the 

Holy Mass staying at home via television. Lenten practices such as Pilgrimages, Way 

of the Cross, common liturgical functions were cancelled till the further notice after 

31st of March 2020.  

Further on 14th April 2020, both the central and the state Government 

announced that the Lock Down will continue respectively up to 3rd May 2020 and 

30th of April 2020. The cancellation of masses and all other liturgical celebrations 

continued for more than one month.  

 

5. Universal Church Regulations for Holy Week Celebrations: By the circular sent on 

25th March 2020 to all the parishes by the Archbishop it was announced that all the 

Triduum liturgical celebrations would be held private. Safety measures in conformity 

with the State regulations are to be followed.  

i) Palm Sunday: It was announced that Palms blessing Procession on Palm Sunday 

could be avoided and Palms could be distributed at a later date; priests, if the 

State’s regulations do not allow even a group Mass, can celebrate private Mass 



at their church without the people; Bishops can celebrate private Mass at the 

Cathedral;  

ii) Maundy Thursday: Washing the feet, which is optional, should be avoided on 

Maundy Thursday; At the end of the Mass of the Lord’s Supper the procession is 

also omitted and the Blessed Sacrament is to be kept in the tabernacle. On this 

day the faculty to celebrate Mass in a suitable place, without the presence of the 

people, is exceptionally granted to all priests. 

iii) Chrism Mass: Blessing of Holy Oils can be postponed to a later date when the 

epidemic would be controlled. 

iv) Good Friday is postponed to September 14, 2020.  

v) Easter liturgy also can be celebrated by 

the priests privately and people can 

participate staying at home via Television. 

Blessing of the Fire can be avoided at the 

Easter Vigil. For the “Baptismal Liturgy” 

only the “Renewal of Baptismal Promises” 

is maintained (cf. Missale Romanum). 

Expressions of popular piety and processions which enrich the days of Holy Week 

and the Paschal Triduum can be transferred to other suitable days in the year, for 

example 14 and 15 September, according to the judgement of the Diocesan 

Bishop. Seminaries, houses of clergy, monasteries and religious communities 

shall follow the indications of this decree. 

All the above regulations were given to the local church following the regulations 

from the office of the Congregation for Divine Worship and the Discipline of the 

Sacraments, given on 25 March 2020, on the Solemnity of the Annunciation of the 

Lord. The circular letters of the Archbishop are published at this Issue. 

 

6. Help for the Poor: Archdiocese is concerned about the poor 

people who were locked down at home without food and 

other basic amenities. Therefore it has planned to give 

monetary help and immediate help in kind, the food 



materials to them. Poor people are identified in the parishes and are helped through 

MMSSS. The Archdiocese and many other religious congregations offered 

humanitarian help to the Collector of Madurai which were distributed to the poor.  

 

7. Holy Father’s Initiatives:  

a) On 25th, the Feast Day of Annunciation the Holy 

Father asked the whole world to pray together with him 

Our Father at 12.pm. We all prayed together with the 

Holy Father.  

b) Holy Father Francis gave an extraordinary urbi et 

orbi (to the city and the world) Message (which he 

usually gives twice a year, New Year and Christmas) on 

covid-19 focusing on the Gospel passage Mk. 4:35-4  on 

27th March 2020, the 4th Lenten Friday. At 18.00, on the 

parvis of Saint Peter’s Basilica, the Holy Father Francis 

presided this  extraordinary moment of prayer in the time of pandemic with the 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, which began with the reading of the Word of 

God. The image of the Salus Populi Romani (the replica of the picture of Mary Major 

Basilica) and the Crucifix of Saint Marcellus (miraculous cross) were placed near the 

central gate of the Vatican Basilica. At the end of the celebration, the Pope imparted 

the “Urbi et Orbi” Blessing, with the possibility of receiving plenary indulgence. 

 

8. To Mary, the Dowry of England: The 

Archbishop of Westminster, Cardinal Vincent 

Nichols, initiated on 29th March 2020 the 

rededication of England as Mary’s dowry 

despite the restrictions on British society. The  

original dedication was made by King Richard II 

in 1381, during a period of political crisis in England. Now to save the people of 

England who were estranged from the bond of  Blessed Virgin Mary the Cardinal has 

asked the English to rededicate themselves to the maternal protection of Mary at 

amidst Covid-19 pandemic.  



 

9. Congratulations to the following Fathers for their Ecclesial Edifice Contributions: 

  

i) Fr. Maria Prabhu for the construction of Marian Grotto at Nilakottai parish 

which was blessed by His Grace on 7th March 2020.  

ii) Fr. John Britto Packiaraj for the construction of second Tower and 

renovation of Holy Rosary Church on the occasion of the Golden Jubilee of 

the Church. The Golden Jubilee Church was blessed by His Grace Most Rev. 

Antony Pappusamy on 8th March 2020.  

 

10. Congratulations to the Silver Jubilarian, Fr. M. John Diraviam:  

DNL offers its cordial congratulations to the Silver Jubilarian, Fr. M. John 

Diraviam who concludes his Jubilee Year on 23rd April, Thursday. May the name of 

the good Lord be praised.  

 

11. The Synod of Bishops:  

 

The General Secretary of the Synod of Bishops, His Eminence Cardinal Lorenzo 

Baldisseri, has announced that Pope Francis has convoked the 16th Ordinary General 

Assembly of the Synod of Bishops, which will be held in the month of October 2022 on 

the theme: “For a synodal Church: communion, participation and mission”. 

 



12. Vocation Sunday:  

On 3 May 2020, Fourth Sunday of Easter, the 57th World Day of Prayer for 

Vocations will be held on the theme: “Words of Vocation”. 

 

13. i) Condolences:  

DNL expresses its deep condolences to Fr. Edwin Sahayaraja who lost his 

beloved Mother, Mrs. Kulandai Therese on 6th March 2020 at Christ the King church 

parish, Madurai. The Funeral Mass was officiated by His Grace Most Rev. Antony 

Pappusamy  on 7th March at 10.30 am., at Christ the King Church, Madurai with a 

large number of the presbyterium.  May the soul of Mrs. Kulandai Therese, the 

Mother of Fr. Edwin rest in Peace.  

 

ii) Condolences:  

DNL expresses its deep condolences to Fr. Martin Jose who lost his beloved 

Father, Mr. Maria Pushpadhasan on 2nd  April 2020 at Palanganatham, Madurai. The 

Funeral Mass was officiated by Fr. Martin Jose  on 4th April 2020 at 9.00 am., at 

Mathravilai, Kuzhithurai Diocese as per the state regulations on the prevalent 

Pandemic, Covid-19.  May the soul of Mr. Maria Pushpa Dhasan, the Father of Fr. 

Martin Jose rest in Peace.  

 

Vide: Circular Letters of the Archbishop 

 

 
 



 
Happy 
Easter 
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